
Agenda
We welcome you to

 Surrey Heath Local Committee
Your Councillors, Your Community 

and the Issues that Matter to You

Discussion

    

 Highways 
Update

 Creating 
Opportunities 
for Young 
People – Early 
Help 

 Members’ 
Allocations

Venue
Location:St Marys Church Hall, 

Park Road, Camberley, 

GU15 2SR

Date: Thursday, 2 October 

2014

Time: 6.30 pm – Public 

Questions at 6pm
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You can get 
involved in 
the following 
ways

G
et involvedAsk a question

If there is something you wish know about 
how your council works or what it is doing in 
your area, you can ask the local committee a 
question about it. Most local committees 
provide an opportunity to raise questions, 
informally, up to 30 minutes before the 
meeting officially starts. If an answer cannot 
be given at the meeting, they will make 
arrangements for you to receive an answer 
either before or at the next formal meeting.

Write a question

You can also put your question to the local 
committee in writing. The committee officer 
must receive it a minimum of 4 working days 
in advance of the meeting.

When you arrive at the meeting let the 
committee officer (detailed below) know that 
you are there for the answer to your question. 
The committee chairman will decide exactly 
when your answer will be given and may 
invite you to ask a further question, if needed, 
at an appropriate time in the meeting.

          Sign a petition

If you live, work or study in 
Surrey and have a local issue 
of concern, you can petition the 
local committee and ask it to 
consider taking action on your 
behalf. Petitions should have at 
least 30 signatures and should 
be submitted to the committee 
officer 2 weeks before the 
meeting. You will be asked if 
you wish to outline your key 
concerns to the committee and 
will be given 3 minutes to 
address the meeting. Your 
petition may either be 
discussed at the meeting or 
alternatively, at the following 
meeting.

Thank you for coming to the Local Committee meeting

Your Partnership officer is here to help.  If you would like to talk        
about something in today’s meeting or have a local initiative or   
concern please contact them through the channels below.
Email:  nicola.thorntonbryar@surreycc.gov.uk
Tel:  01276 800269
Website: www.surreycc.gov.uk/surreyheath

Follow @surreyheathLC on Twitter

                            



Surrey County Council Appointed Members 
C.Cllr David Ivison, Heatherside and Parkside (Chairman)
C.Cllr Bill Chapman, Camberley East
C.Cllr Denis Fuller, Camberley West
C.Cllr Chris Pitt, Frimley Green, Deepcut and Mychett (Vice-Chairman)
C.Cllr Adrian Page, Bisley, Lightwater and West End
C.Cllr Mike Goodman, Chobham, Bagshot & Windlesham

Borough Council Appointed Members 
Cllr Rodney Bates, Old Dean
Cllr Valerie White, Bagshot
Cllr Josephine Hawkins, Parkside
Cllr Paul Ilnicki, Heatherside
Cllr John Winterton, Lightwater Ward
Cllr Vivienne Chapman, St. Paul’s

Chief Executive
David McNulty

If you would like a copy of this agenda or the attached papers in another format, e.g. 
large print, Braille, or another language please either call Nicola Thornton-Bryar on 

01276 800269 or write to the Community Partnerships Team at Surrey County 
Council Surrey Heath Borough Council, Surrey Heath House, Knoll Road, 

Camberley, GU15 3HD or nicola.thorntonbryar@surreycc.gov.uk

This is a meeting in public.  If you would like to attend and you have any special 
requirements, please contact us using the above contact details.

Use of social media and recording at council meetings

Reporting on meetings via social media
Anyone attending a council meeting in the public seating area is welcome to report on the proceedings, making 
use of social media (e.g. to tweet or blog), provided that this does not disturb the business of the meeting.  
Members taking part in a council meeting may also use social media. However, members are reminded that 
they must take account of all information presented before making a decision and should actively listen and be 
courteous to others, particularly witnesses providing evidence.  

Requests for recording meetings
Members of the public are permitted to film, record or take photographs at council meetings provided that this 
does not disturb the business of the meeting and there is sufficient space.  If you wish to film a particular 
meeting, please liaise with the council officer listed in the agenda prior to the start of the meeting so that the 
Chairman can give their consent and those attending the meeting can be made aware of any filming taking 
place.  Filming should be limited to the formal meeting area and not extend to those in the public seating area.   

The Chairman will make the final decision in all matters of dispute in regard to the use of social media and 
filming in a committee meeting.

Using Mobile Technology  
You may use mobile technology provided that it does not interfere with the PA or induction loop system.  As a 
courtesy to others and to avoid disruption to the meeting, all mobile technology should be on silent mode 
during meetings.  
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1 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

To receive any apologies for absence.

2 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

To agree the Minutes of the last meeting, held on 3 July 2014.

(Pages 1 - 8)

3 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

To receive any declarations of disclosable pecuniary interests from 
Members in respect of any item to be considered at the meeting. 

Notes: 
 In line with the Relevant Authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary 

Interests) Regulations 2012, declarations may relate to the 
interest of the member, or the member’s spouse or civil partner, or 
a person with whom the member is living as husband or wife, or a 
person with whom the member is living as if they were civil 
partners and the member is aware they have the interest. 

 Members need only disclose interests not currently listed on the 
Register of Disclosable Pecuniary Interests. 

 Members must notify the Monitoring Officer of any interests 
disclosed at the meeting so they may be added to the Register. 

 Members are reminded that they must not participate in any item 
where they have a disclosable pecuniary interest. 

4 WRITTEN PUBLIC QUESTIONS

To answer any written questions from residents or businesses within 
the area in accordance with Standing Order 69.  Notice should be 
given in writing or by email to the Community Partnership and 
Committee Officer by 12 noon, four working days before the meeting.

One question has been received from Mr Paul Chapman as follows:-

Back in August 2013 there was much fanfare and trumpeting that a 
solution had been found to the problems on Red Road and in 
particular the dangerous right turn out of MacDonald Road.  This was 
covered widely in the local press, quote "Mike Goodman, Denis Fuller, 
Adrian Page and Bill Chapman threw their weight behind placing a 
roundabout at Lightwater Road" and on social media including 
interviews with Councillors Goodman and Fuller on the Surrey Heath 
Residents’ Network where the plans were described as a "significant 
breaking news for the community".

That was over a year ago, and since then very little has been 
mentioned about the solution and nothing much seems to have 
changed at the junction.  

Can the committee please give an update on what progress has been 
achieved over the past 14 months since this "significant 
breakthrough.”



5 WRITTEN MEMBERS QUESTIONS

To receive any written questions from Members under Standing Order 
47.  Notice must be given in writing to the Community Partnership & 
Committee Officer by 12 noon 4 working days before the meeting.

6 PETITIONS

To receive any petitions in accordance with Standing Order 68. Notice 
should be given in writing or by email to the Community Partnership 
and Committee Officer at least 14 days before the meeting. 

Alternatively, the petition can be submitted on-line through Surrey 
County Council’s e-petitions website as long as the minimum number 
of signatures (30) has been reached 14 days before the meeting.

An on-line petition for Pine Ridge (closing deadline 16 August) will be 
presented to the meeting.  

 We, the parents, residents and concerned members of this 
community are urging the council to assess the lack of road 
safety measures outside Pine Ridge Infant & Nursery School, 
Esher Road, Camberley. It is becoming increasingly dangerous 
for our children making their daily journeys to & from school. It 
is indeed an accident waiting to happen. 4yr old Finley 
Fitzpatrick was involved in an RTA on the 1st May 2014 while 
crossing Mitcham Road due to instruction from the school to 
only use the entrance from Mitcham Road & the lack of school 
warning signs. Therefore we would like the council to 
implement improved road safety to provide our children with 
the safer environment they deserve.

7 PETITION RESPONSE - CORDWALLES SCHOOL

To receive a report in answer to the petition presented at the March 
Committee as follows:-

The petition stated "We, the parents, residents and concerned 
members of this community are urging the Council to assess the lack 
of road safety measures outside Cordwalles Junior School, Berkshire 
Road, Camberley.  It is becoming increasingly dangerous for our 
children making their daily journeys to and from school.  It is indeed an 
accident waiting to happen.  Therefore we would like the council to 
implement improved road safety to provide our school children with the 
safer environment they deserve."

8 HIGHWAYS UPDATE

To report progress made with the delivery of proposed highways 
schemes, developer funded schemes, and revenue funded works for 
the 2014/15 financial year.

The report also aims to seek approval of the contingency plans as laid 
out in section 2.1.14 of the report, to report on relevant topical 

(Pages 9 - 16)



highways matters, and to provide an update on the latest budgetary 
position for highway schemes, revenue maintenance and Community 
Enhancement expenditure.

9 WOODLANDS LANE BRIDGE - TEMPORARY WEIGHT AND 
WIDTH RESTRICTION

M3 Woodlands Lane Bridge is located to the east of Windlesham 
where it carries the single carriageway Woodlands Lane (C4) over the 
M3 motorway.  The United Kingdom has been required to accept 40 
tonne vehicles on roads since 1st January 1999 and at the same time 
has a requirement to assess highway bridges designed prior to 1973. 
A report, following a structural assessment in March 2001, resulted in 
a permanent weight limit of 25 tonnes on the structure. 

Recent assessment of the structure has shown that its strength has 
degraded since the 2001 report and now requires a 7.5 tonne weight 
limit.

(Pages 17 - 20)

10 CREATING OPPORTUNITIES FOR YOUNG PEOPLE - EARLY 
HELP

Services for Young People is re-commissioning services for 2015-
2020 and the new service model will be presented to Cabinet on 23 
September 2014. The current Local Prevention commission ends on 
31 August 2015 and new funding agreements will be awarded for 
provision to start on 1 September 2015, subject to Cabinet approval of 
the new service model.

The Youth Task Group has developed a set of priorities for Local 
Prevention in Surrey Heath which is based on local needs. Providers 
who bid for Local Prevention will be asked to respond to the local 
needs and priorities identified.   The Local Committee is asked to 
approve the Surrey Heath local priorities so that the procurement 
exercise can start in October.

(Pages 21 - 30)

11 LOCAL COMMITTEE AND MEMBERS ALLOCATION FUNDING - 
UPDATE

Surrey County Council Councillors receive funding to spend on local 
projects that help to promote social, economic or environmental well-
being in the neighbourhoods and communities of Surrey. This funding 
is known as Members’ Allocation.

For the financial year 2014/15 the County Council has allocated 
£10,300 revenue funding to each County Councillor and £35,000 
capital funding to each Local Committee. This report provides an 
update on the projects that have been funded since April 2014 to date. 

(Pages 31 - 36)

12 FORWARD PLAN

This report is produced for each meeting of the Local Committee 
(Surrey Heath) so that members can review the forward plan.

(Pages 37 - 40)


